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BLOOMINGTON HOSPITAL
P.O. Box 1149

Bloomington, Indiana 47402

January 28, 1983

D. J. Sreniawski, Chief

Materials Radiation Protection
Section 2
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region III
799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Re: Inspection response license #13-10408-02

Dear Mr. Sreniawski:

This letter is.in reference to the official NRC inspection report our
facility (license #13-10408-02) received on January 6, 1983. The following
is the response to the three items of non-compliance cited during the
December 20 and 21, 1982 inspections. The responses are in the same order
as the official report.

1. An amendment has now been prepared notifying your agency of the move
and planned use of Xe-133 for ventilation studies. This amendment
is currently pending, and we confirm no Xe-133 ventilation studies
will be conducted prior to receiving the approved amendment.

2. Wipe testing of Mo99/Tc99m generators prior to shipping has now been
initiated. We confirm wipe test procedures and action levels for
decontamination will follow procedures outlined by our original NRC
license application, Regulatory Guide 10.8 and 49CFR 173.397.

3. We confirm wipe testing of incoming packages containing radioactive
materials has been initiated. Procedures described in Appendix F
of the NRC Draft license guide, dated November 1977, will be followed.

We feel the steps outlined above indicate appropriate action has been
taken to ensure full compliance with our NRC radioactive materials license.
If there are any further questions, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,
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L. Gene Per y
Vice President - Professional Services
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